
Minutes for the Woodburn City Council Meeting 
07/15/2024

***TO BE PUBLISHED***
Minutes for the Woodburn City Council Meeting on July 15th, 2024:
 
The meeting began at 7:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance was 
Clerk-Treasurer Hileman, Superintendent Walls, as well as Council Members 
Graber, Gentz, Gerig, and Watts. 
 
Chief's Report: 
Not Present.
 
Superintendent's Report: 
Not Present.

Mayor's Report: 
Not Present.

Clerk-Treasurer's Report: 
The meeting minutes were presented from the July 1st meeting. After discussion, 
Council Member Watts moved to accept the meeting minutes as presented, 
second by Council Member Graber. Council Member Sarrazine abstained, All 
others present in favor.
The warrants were presented. After discussion, Council Member Watts moved to 
pay the warrants as presented, second by Council Member Sarrazine. All present 
in favor. 
Clerk-Treasurer will contact the City’s attorney to have them draft a “Leash Law” 
at the request of the Council. 

Council Member’s Report: 
Council Member Watts was still in contact with Lifewise finalizing contract 
discussions. 

Audience: 
Citizen in attendance requesting a sewer adjustment to his bill. After Explanation, 
Council Member Gerig moved tooled to adjust the sewer portion of the utility bill, 
Seconded by Council Member Gentz. All present in favor. 
Genie Bishop from Woodburn Main Street was in attendance to inform the council 
her group was willing to put on an unveiling ceremony of the Allen County 
Bicentennial Sculpture placed in Woodburn when the time comes. Genie also 
requested $2,500 in funds from the city to help cover some expenses of the group 
as they put on events in the City of Woodburn. 
A citizen was inquiring about the Northern annexation where their son lives. She 



was informed that an agreement was already formed and the City was working on 
getting signatures from citizens. 
Kaleb from Reliance I/O was in attendance informing the Council that it was about 
time for the City to upgrade its computer hardware next year. He will research 
options for the Council to review at an upcoming meeting. 

Council Member Sarrazine moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Council 
Member Graber, all present in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:50pm.
 
Go to cityofwoodburn.org to see previously approved minutes and recent 
community news.


